
Disclaimer Instructions and Information 
 
The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) is a primary recipient of federal 
transportation funds.  As a regulatory condition of receiving these funds, the ODOT is required to 
administer a program that establishes Title VI goals and objectives which pertains to highway and 
transportation programs.  The focal point of the nondiscrimination law is Title VI of the Civil Rights 
Act of 1964.  Title VI assurances are the foundation of our commitment to nondiscrimination.  
When critical documents are provided to the public for their feedback and participation, it is 
important that these documents assure the public ODOT is carrying out their operations in a 
nondiscriminatory manner.  One way to do this is to include a disclaimer and contact information 
for ODOT stakeholders as required by 23 CFR 200.9(b)(12) and 49 CFR 21.9(d).  The most current 
disclaimer as of August 30, 2022 reads: 
 
The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) ensures that no person or groups of persons shall, on the 
grounds of race, color, sex, religion, national origin, age, disability, retaliation or genetic information, be excluded 
from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or be otherwise subjected to discrimination under any and all 
programs, services, or activities administered by ODOT, its recipients, sub-recipients, and contractors.  To request 
an accommodation please contact the ADA Coordinator at 405-521-4140 or the Oklahoma Relay Service at 1-800-
722-0353.  If you have any ADA or Title VI questions email ODOT-ada-titlevi@odot.org. 

 
This must be placed on the bottom of the last page of a document, or on the bottom of a website 
page for items that go out to the public.  The font size used must be 10 point (as shown above) 
or larger.  The preferred font type is Calibri, or a sans serif type of font.  It is highly recommended 
that you include this disclaimer to ensure the public that ODOT carries out the duties of the 
agency in a nondiscriminatory manner. 
 
If documents or websites already have this disclaimer, please ensure it is the current version.  For 
documents published on ODOT’s website, please update the disclaimer.  For printed versions of 
documents please update the disclaimer the next time the document is printed. 

 
For any questions please contact: 

 
 Katrina Fire      Chris Thompson 
 Title VII and VI Coordinator    ADA Coordinator 
 kfire@odot.org     cmthompson@odot.org 
 405-318-1428      405-521-4140 
        405-490-0381 
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